
 OLEDAD HIGH  SCHOOL 
“Home of the Aztecs” 

SHS NEWS 

 
WEEK OF 

  A P R I L  8 - 1 5  2 0 1 6  
 

KUDOS–  To Mrs. Dela Cruz for being the first to turn in grades to Gaby. 

KUDOS–  To the 20 students that attended the Skills USA State conference 

in San Diego this spring break. They will be representing the state of Cali-

fornia.   

KUDOS–  To the Art Department for displaying student work.  

KUDOS– To all teachers for preparing WASC evidence.  

April 9th  

-FFA Pomona Field Day 

-Saturday School 

-Soledad Education foundation 

Carnival 

April 10th  

-Soledad Education foundation 

Carnival 

April 11th 

April 12th 

-Frosh/Soph Baseball at Salinas 

High School 

-Baseball JV at RLS 

-Baseball Varsity (HOME) 

-ELAC meeting  

April 13th 

-District Board Meeting at 7pm  

-Swim meet at King City  

April 14th 

-Parent WASC focus group at 

10am 

-Frosh/Soph baseball vs Salinas 

High School at 4pm 

-Track & Field at Greenfield  

April 15th  

-Spring Sports Rally  

-Baseball vs RLS at 4pm 

Varsity at RLS  

 

NJROTC 

On Mar 19, 2016, NJROC traveled to Silver Creek High School, San Jose CA for Drill /Physical 

Fitness Competition Event. There were 13 high schools from the Sacramento, San Francisco and 

San Jose area. Soledad NJROTC placed 1st Place in Unarmed Regulation, 2nd Place Unarmed 

Exhibition, 3rd Place in Armed Exhibition, and 3rd Place Varsity Color Guard. Overall, Soledad 

NJROTC placed 3rd out of 13 High Schools. Again, Soledad NJROTC was the smallest unit par-

ticipating. Good Job NJROTC Aztecs!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Student Senate 

 

Soledad High School Student Senate met on Thursday to prepare for our WASC visit.  Students 

from student senate will be meeting with the WASC visiting committee on Monday during fourth 

period.  They will be talking about how student senate has given students a voice in decision 

making at the school.  Students at SHS who are in student senate represent the entire student 

body.  Each seventh period classroom sends two class representatives to the meeting each week.  

The student senate meets with the principal, Ms. Austin to discuss important student matters, stu-

dent learning outcomes, school culture, and the mission and vision of Soledad High School.   

 

 



QUOTE OF THE WEEK : 

“ Past lessons are not remedies for future expectations. The future 

is never what you expect”  

 

-- Anonymous  

TARDY COUNT BY ACADEMY 

 4-4-2016 4-5-2016 4-6-2016 4-7-2016 4-8-2016 

Ag Academy : 
Word/Pantoja/Walker 

11 14 22 22 28 

STEAM Academy :  

Amund-
son/Moreno/Breland 

14 19 21 21 22 

H&P Academy : 
Gomez/Maturino/Brelan
d 

11 20 19 18 18 

9th Grade House: 
King/Narez/Walker 

7 10 15 19 18 

Totals: 43 63 77 80 86 

      

      

Weekly Average 
70     

Skills USA State Conference Medalist  

Gold Medial in Customer Service - Suhail Delgado. She will advance to the next Conference in Louisville 

KY.  

Silver Medalist in Customer Service– Robert Garcia  

Silver Medalist in extemporaneous speaking– Alyssa Plascencia  

Silver medalist in Health Occupations Portfolio– Maria Zuniga  

Bronze Medalist in employment application– Gillian Ochinang.  

 

 

 



 

 

MonicaMonica  SantibanezSantibanez  SoledadSoledad  HighHigh  SchoolSchool  LiaisonLiaison    

Gilbert Ramos Family Student Support Liaison Gilbert Ramos Family Student Support Liaison   

Check out what is happening in the Family and Student Support Liaisons corner at SHS: 

This week Monica and Gilbert will: 

 Finish completing follow-ups forms for students  

 Finish meeting with teachers and creating support plans for students that are need of some support in their English class 

 Will attend WASC Teacher focus groups on Tuesdays 

 Will help Mr. Cooper with CAASPP testing starting April 11, 2016 

 Will attend Ellevation Training on April 12, 2016 

 Will facilitate ELAC meeting on Tuesday night April 12, 2016 

 Will help facilitate Parent WASC Focus Group at 10 a.m 

 Help facilitate Strengthening Families at SHS on Thursday nights with Mrs. Aldaco and Mr. Maturino 

Continue speaking and meeting with both parents and students regarding: resources available within the community, grades, 

Aidee Aldaco, District Wide Intervention CoordinatorAidee Aldaco, District Wide Intervention Coordinator  

 March 28th-1st of April 

I had the pleasure of attending SCORE Coalition at the new Soledad Camphora Affordable 

Housing! 32 out of the 46 Camphora residents returned to the new complex. The other fam-

ilies moved on to purchase their own home!  

The complex has a basketball court, soccer field, two gardens, computer lab and much 

more!  

 

Power to Change will now be called Champions of Change. We want our participants to 

celebrate every stride they make in their lives!   

Assisting WASC team with various projects as Soledad High gets ready for WASC visit in 

April.  I am currently working with Ms. Austin in developing the agenda for the week!  

Parent WASC Focus group is committed to being part of our WASC visit!   

Sunrise House started serving Main Street and Pinnacles.  The facilitator is doing a great job in building the rapport with the youth at 

both sites!  

Ms. Salisbury and I are working together in identifying with counselors and support staff students that can benefit from a support 

group she plans to start after we get back from break.  

Strengthening Families by Partners for Peace started at Soledad High April 7th 2016 at 5:30 p.m. at the Mission Room.  

Parents gain tools for effectively parenting teens and how to set limits and show love.  Teen learn to resist peer pressure an to 

choose positive friends.  The Strengthening Families Program promotes family values and relationships.  

As South County’s Mental Health Commissioner, attended Walk In Our Shoes school-based performance in our county on 

Tuesday, March 29th. Walk In Our Shoes is a school-based performance for 9-13 year-olds. This performance is part of the 

overall stigma reduction efforts funded by our county and administered by CalMHSA, and is aimed at preventing early develop-

ment of stigma in youth.  

Will be working with Dr. Sandoval Children's  behavioral health in bringing this resource next school year.  


